Recreating a national health service in England
2017 Conference unanimously supported the full renationalisation of a publicly provided, universal, comprehensive NHS free at the point of use, as described in the (now) NHS Bill 2017-19. 
This included total opposition to NHS England’s Five Year Forward View (now Long Term Plan), which has dismantled and fragmented England’s NHS into 44 local health corporations called Integrated Care Providers / Systems / Partnerships, and which is currently eliminating the family GP system and England’s local A&E hospital network. 
NHS ‘Integrated Care’ is nothing to do with seamless cooperation between health workers or services; instead, it merely links private with public organisations, and offers an increasingly rationed, deskilled, restricted range of services within a rigidly capped local budget. The clear intention is to deny care and force sick people to use top-up payments, health insurance, personal budgets and private provision. 
Conference rejects all elements of all the above policies. Labour will restore Bevan’s national ‘risk pool‘ based on geographical health planning according to need, for all members of the population.
Conference supports health workers’ duty of care to migrants and opposes migrant charges. Labour will repeal Sections 38 and 39 of the Immigration Act 2014 and subsequent regulations which implement migrant charges.
Labour will recreate a national health service in which technology serves rather than replaces full local primary and secondary care provision. All outsourcing will end, including the commissioning of healthcare which is increasingly being privatised. There will be joint planning between the NHS and a national care service.
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